MICHAEL B. ENZI, WYOMING RICHARD BURR, NORTH CAROLINA JOHNNY ISAKSON, GEORGIA RAND PAUL, KENTUCKY SUSAN M. COLLINS, MAINE BILL CASSIDY, M.D., LOUISIANA TODD YOUNG, INDIANA ORRIN HATCH, UTAH PAT ROBERTS, KANSAS LISA MURKOWSKI, ALASKA TIM SCOTT, SOUTH CAROLINA PATTY MURRAY, WASHINGTON
BERNARD SANDERS (I), VERMONT
ROBERT P. CASEY, JR., PENNSYLVANIA
AL FRANKEN, MINNESOTA
MICHAEL F. BENNET, COLORADO
SHELDON WHITEHOUSE, RHODE ISLAND
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
CHRISTOPHER S, MURPHY, CONNECTICUT
ELIZABETH WARREN, MASSACHUSETTS
TIM KAINE, VIRGINIA
MARGARET WOOD HASSAN. NEW HAMPSHIRE

DAVID P. CLEARY, STAFF DIRECTOR EVAN SCHATZ, DEMOCRATIC STAFF DIRECTOR

http://help.senate.gov

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH, EDUCATION, LABOR, AND PENSIONS

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6300

May 15, 2017

Marcella Goodridge-Keiller Designated Agency Ethics Official U.S. Department of Education 400 Maryland Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20202

Dear Ms. Goodridge-Keiller:

I am writing in regard to Secretary DeVos's ethics agreement that seeks to resolve any actual or perceived conflicts-of-interest. Secretary DeVos signed the ethics agreement on January 19, 2017, and that letter was transmitted to Congress as part of her nomination process. According to the terms of the agreement, Secretary DeVos was required to take certain actions within 90 days of her confirmation. I am writing to confirm that she has executed the terms of that agreement to your satisfaction.

Specifically, as part of the agreement to resolve potential conflicts of interest, Secretary DeVos agreed to divest her interests in 102 entities. These entities are listed in full on Attachment A of her ethics agreement. Given that the 90 day period since her confirmation on February 7, 2017 has now passed, I would like to confirm that Secretary DeVos has fully and timely completed the process of divesting from all 102 entities that potentially conflicted with her duties at the Department of Education. I still have serious concerns about Secretary DeVos' many potential conflicts of interest, and I plan to continue doing everything I can to hold her accountable for putting the interests of students and parents first. Full divestment is an important step in the right direction.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I look forward to your response before May 29, 2017. If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Carly Rush or Amanda Beaumont on my Health, Education, Labor, and Pensions Committee Staff at 202-224-0767.

Sincerely,

Patty Murray

United States Senator

Ranking Member, Senate Health, Education, Labor, and Pensions Committee